



MINUTES OF MEETING

Term 6 June 11th 2021

Present				
Class	Councillor	Councillor	Dep	Dep
1	Rosie Hann	Jamie Livingston	Izzy Keeley	Riley Durham
2	Esme Rowe	Logan Harper	Sarah McMillan	Edward Studley
3	Arisha Rahman	Rhys Younger	Emily Richards	Arlo Brisley
4	Noemi Regalado Hawkey	Michael Thorp	Lucy Cockings	Charlie Troup
5	Alice Fradgley	Jonah Vittori-Garman	Amelia Lee	Otto Spence
6	Nayra Charlesworth	Luca Molyneux-Trafford	Florence Turner	Arnav Agarwal
7	Emily James	Leo Williams	Evie Mullin	Finley Clark
8	Antonia Leszczynska	Arran Butler	Teagan Evans	LJ Young
9	Susie Turner	Oscar Lee	Tallulah Parkes	Elwood Connor
10	Poppy Wright	Tommy Dyer	Lucy Jennings	Eli Wigley
11	Tatty Woodbridge	Hanchen Wang	Leila Leighton	Oliver Molyneux-Trafford
12	Molly Bryant	Louis Hooper	Amber Stott	Heath Spooner
				Action
Matters arising from the last meeting				
<p>Topsy Turvy Day – Jamie and Rosie in Class 1 volunteered to take responsibility for planning this. They will first check with Year 6 teachers which date towards the end of term would not conflict with leavers' stuff, then they will put together a list of ideas for things children can do on that day and ways to raise money. School Councillors can discuss ideas with their classes and send their suggestions to Jamie and Rosie. They could do this using Teams. The deadline for finalizing plans is Friday 2nd July. This would allow us to give approximately two weeks notice if the event happens at the end of week 6 or start of week 7.</p>				Class 1
<p>Series of books for class libraries – Jonah and Alice volunteered to collect a list of the most popular series by conducting a survey of classes, by the end of this term, so that class libraries can be stocked up in September.</p>				Class 5
<p>International Food Days – the majority are in favour of these, but to make it manageable, there should probably be only one per term. Esme and Logan volunteered to come up with a proposal for 6 countries which would be suitable for international themed menus next year. They will get the list to Mr Barber, and then arrange a meeting with the caterers to discuss.</p>				Class 2
<p>Theme for the 70th anniversary mural: Suggestions so far:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Environment • Recycling • Wellbeing/inner chimp • Something related to our teams, eagles, kestrels, ravens and hawks • Horses on a beach 				

<p>Mr Barber will ask a teacher to take responsibility for leading an art project in the next academic year, and we will then organize a way to vote on a theme and hold a competition for designs.</p>	<p>Mr Barber</p>
<p>Class 1</p>	
<p>Can we have water fountains outside for when the weather is hot?</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • This is probably not possible because of coronavirus restrictions • When we have discussed water fountains before, we have dismissed the idea because of health and safety. • Although you are not supposed to touch the spout, you have no way of knowing whether someone has touched it, and cannot guarantee that it gets cleaned afterwards. • If you are on the field, it is a long way to the nearest tap to fill your water bottle. <p>Action Mr B will find out if there is any possibility of installing a standpipe at the top of the field from which people could fill their water bottles. There may not be a water supply near enough.</p>	
<p>Class 6</p>	
<p>There is only one netball post – at the other end of the court we use the one on the multi sport wall, which has a backboard. The netball court needs repainting on the top playground.</p> <p>Action Mr Barber will check with Shine if we need to buy a new netball post. In the summer holidays, the top playground will be affected by the building of a new boiler house and the removal of the hedge, so the netball court will need to be repainted then.</p>	
<p>Class 11</p>	
<p>Can we reopen the school shop?</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Everyone would like to have a school shop. • It would be hard to manage at the moment because of covid restrictions. • You could only have one year group at a time, and teachers would have to run it as Year 6 can't mix with different bubbles. • We could display the products available and children could place orders. These could then be delivered to the classroom and children could pay in a collection bucket. • Mr Barber could put pictures of the products and price list on the website. There might be a way of ordering online. • It will be the current Year 5 that will need to run it. It is too late for this year's Year 6. <p>Action: Each Year 5 and 6 class will choose one volunteer to be part of a school shop planning group. Once they have chosen someone, let Mr Barber know, and he will organise a meeting with Mrs Hughes.</p>	<p>Class 4</p> <p>Class 5</p> <p>Class 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6</p>
<p>Any other business School Council had commented about problems with the ziplock bags provided for their stationery. Mrs Hughes has obtained some sample of different styles. Mr Barber asked School Councillors to take away the samples and test them out in the classrooms. We are looking for something that will not split, that will last a reasonable amount of time, and that everything will fit into. Children should</p>	

consider whether they need a bag that is big enough to fit the whiteboard in, or whether a smaller pencil case is more convenient. There are two different sizes and two different designs. School Councillors can post their feedback on the new School Council Team in Microsoft Teams.	ALL
Date of next meeting –	